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NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes – May 4, 2022

Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 
Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Interim Chair, Kathy Cullen, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Colleen Stover, and Tom Wright 
Members Absent:  Michelle Voorhees  
Guests in Attendance:  Councilwoman Donna Symons, Mayor Chuck Watson and EDC Members Vittorio Anepete, Beth Portocalis, Sarah Cooper, Abbie Galie and Brian Seltzer 
Approval of Minutes:  
Mr. Seltzer motioned for approval of the March 2, 2022, April 6, 2022 EDC and NSAC minutes, seconded by Ms. Stover.  The minutes were approved as motioned by all members present.   
Old Business:  
The group discussed the most recent draft of the Welcome Kit and all agreed to this version.  There was discussion of posting the Kit on the Township website, distributing to realtors and HOA’s.  date.   Discussion ensued about the Welcome Kit being distributed to local realtors, Homeowners Associations and post on Township website.
The EDC membership provided an update on the commercial districts.  There were no updates for the Crossroads district.  The Route 70 corridor had no new listings.  Maggie Moose received their County health certificate.  Auto Zone is scheduled for the June Planning Board meeting. Ms. Galie reported there were no new opening in Medford Village this month.  Pine Cone, a housewares gift shop will be going in next to the Mill with a tentative opening date of July 1st.  Main Street Merchants will be hosting a sage the street event and offering a Mother’s Day promo.  No official date for the opening of Farm Truck Brewery.  The cigar shop will no longer have a retail store and will be a private club.  Crumb Bakery is coming to the Medford Village district.  An arcade is being planned for 747 Stokes Road and Dynamic Floors is still pursuing the Luke Oil property.  A grocery store application for Taunton Forge Shopping Center came before the Planning Board and received approvals.  Anytime Fitness will be going into the old RiteAid location. 
Discussed places to photograph for the NJ Film Commission and asked any additional suggestion or ideas be sent to Ms. Burger.  Ms. Galie has someone who would be able to take drone shots.  Ms. Burger and Ms. Portocalis suggested asking residents Jack Hartwig and Dave Borelli if they would be interested in taking photographs of hardscape in town.  
There was discussion regarding the Medford Messenger and approaching the project in phases.  Topics of discussion included increase subscribers and review original criteria of items to be included. 

A sub-committee was established for the Welcome Kit.  The sub-committee is comprised of Ms. Cullen, Ms. Dickerson, Ms. Voorhees and Mr. Wright.  The sub-committee scheduled a meeting for May 11, 2022 at 6:30 pm at Town Hall.  

New Business:

Ms. Galie broached the subject of cannabis being legal in NJ and if cannabis is grown in the town the town gets one- and one-half percent and if it sold in the town the town gets two percent of sales.  Discussion ensued.   Councilwoman Symons stated she would like to monitor how things go for one year and re-evaluate.  Mayor Watson commented the State is still tweaking regulations regarding cannabis.  
Ms. Burger stated Mr. Juliano resigned from the EDC.  

Ms. Stover motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM, seconded by Mr. Wright.  The motion was approved by all members present.  

Respectfully Submitted
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